
 

Agenda 
Park & Rec Meeting 

Oelwein Family Aquatic Center 

Monday May 19th, 2025 - 5:15 PM 
Park and Recreation                                                                                                                              www.oelweinparks.org 

Call to Order:   

Roll Call: Cantrell, Bouska, Gearhart, Johnson, Jorgensen, Meska, Stasi 

Attending:  

Absent:  

Approval of Minutes: 

➢ Consideration of a motion approving the minutes of the March 17th, 2025, meeting: 

Motion:     2nd:   

Aye:     Nay:   

Citizen Comments: 

Arch Placement: 

 Consideration of a motion approving the arch presented by Jake Blitsch: 

Motion:     2nd:   

Aye:     Nay:  

Parks / Cemetery Updates: 

 

Aquatics Update: 

 

Tree Board Update: 

 

Trails Updates: 

 

RAGBRAI: 

 

Board Member Updates: 

 
Adjournment: 

Tour facility: 

Next Meeting: June 2025 

________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

In compliance with the Americans with Disabilities Act, those requiring accommodation for city meetings  
should notify city hall at least 24 hours prior to the meeting at 319-283-5440. 

 



 

Minutes 
Park & Rec Meeting 

City Hall – Council Chambers 

Monday March 17th, 2025 - 5:15 PM 
Park and Recreation                                                                                                                              www.oelweinparks.org 

Call to Order: 5:16pm 

Roll Call: Cantrell, Bouska, Gearhart, Johnson, Jorgensen, Meska, Stasi 

Attending: Cantrell, Bouska, Johnson, Jorgensen, Meska, Stasi 

Absent: Gearhart 

Approval of Minutes: 

➢ Consideration of a motion approving the minutes of the January 23rd, 2025, meeting: 

Motion:   Meska    2nd:  Jorgensen 

Aye:  All   Nay:  None 

Welcome Cantrell back to Board: The park and rec board welcomed Cantrell back to the park and rec board. 
 

Citizen Comments: Some citizens talked about how other people are taking their dogs to the dog park and 
other park areas and not cleaning up after themselves. 

 

Parks / Cemetery Updates: Johnson stated that this past month Steve Cockerham installed the new windows 
at the park shop that was a CIP project. The contractor did a great job and will be very beneficial for the cost 
savings for years to come. Johnson stated that Steve will return to finish trimming out the windows this spring. 
Park assistant Beatty has been busy working on organizing the shop and cleaning it. Beatty finished the 
tractor/backhoe class and passed the core test for his pesticide applicator license. Johnson completed the 
Diamond Vogel follow-up report that the department was awarded for picnic table paint that we used at the 
campground this past year. Johnson completed the CEU requirements for his pesticide license and the pool 
operator certification CEU classes. This past month Beatty and Johnson took down decorations at Depot Park. 
In February they were busy at the cemetery as we had three full burials in four days during the cold stretch of 
weather. On Friday, they met with the family and sold two lots and set up the grave heater as Johnson came on 
Sunday to fire it up to thaw out to dig on Monday morning. The employees dug the first grave Monday morning 
and set up the heater right across the road for the second grave. The final burial was dug Wednesday morning 
up front with little issues as we went through a lot of propane this week as the employees saw around 24 
inches or more of frost in the ground. This month Beatty has been working on trimming some oak trees at 
Woodlawn cemetery along the roadways. The cemetery employees are preparing for another full burial early 
next week. Beatty had them place the grave heater on the location before too much snow fell. A few early 
starts this month for snow removal at the cemetery as Beatty, Chris and Danny are busy working on all the city 
property sidewalks. Johnson had the guys set up the burner last week before we got the latest snowfall on 
Friday/Saturday and the real cold temperatures hit. The employees changed the thermocouples on the 
burners to ensure that everything worked properly as they changed every couple of burial preps. Johnson 
plowed the cemetery on Saturday after the snow gave up in the afternoon and the employees finished 
sidewalks and trails. Johnson talked to a couple of different foundations this past month about a proposal to 
receive funds for ball diamond improvements. Someone made a cut on the playground mound at depot park, 
so Johnson came in Saturday morning to get it secured down. This month Beatty and Johnson took advantage 
of the warmer weather by completing various maintenance and tree trimming tasks. Beatty and Johnson took 
the bucket truck to Oakdale cemetery and replaced the flag and repositioned the light. Evergreen trees were 
trimmed along the trail on 4th street as well to keep the branches out of the path for cyclists. This past week 
Beatty and Johnson are making the transition to remove snow removal equipment. Beatty took the broom 



around and swept all the trails and skate park this week. Beatty passed his pesticide applicator license for 
spraying this week. The parks were opened this weekend after the severe storms blew through the area on 
Friday. Johnson finished and turned in the grant proposal to the charitable foundation to complete ball 
diamond improvements, signage and new drags.  

 
Aquatics Update: Johnson started updating the pool hiring paperwork for the coming season. This past month 
the Fischer Brothers Inc. came back to town with the tiki hut for the zero entry for the pool. The amenity was 
faded and had chips in it as it was a floor model drug around to trade shows in a previous life. Everything was 
painted, chipped areas fixed, and a protective clear coat was put on everything, as the steps and main platform 
have fresh none slip surfaces. Johnson and Beatty will put the palm leaves back on when it warms up, this tiki 
hut restoration was a CIP project.  Unfortunately, with all the talk about the future of the aquatic center recently 
we have lost some applicants for the season these past couple weeks. On Thursday, Johnson attended a 
continuing education class that was centered on repairing Stenner pumps which we utilize at the aquatic center 
for acid injections. 
 

Tree Board Update: The tree board recently learned that they are the recipient of the Iowa DNR IRA tree 
planting grant through the USDA. The board was awarded $30,000.00 to purchase 150 trees, watering bags, t-
posts and rope to secure the trees, then told that the offer was pulled back due to federal budget cuts. The 
board would have conducted spring and fall plantings in 2025 and 2026 in which these trees can be planted in 
parks and cemeteries. Chip Murrow with the DNR forestry department that is involved with his grant came to 
Oelwein last fall for the Trees for kids grant that the board received in which we had a great conversation with 
Chip afterwards, as he was impressed with the board’s activities which more than likely helped them with this 
grant. In February, a couple of tree board members came in and conducted tree trimming of the street trees 
that we have planted in the past few years. Johnson met with two citizens this week that asked to have a tree 
planted in the boulevard in front of their homes. This month we learned that the tree board is once again totally 
awesome. The board was awarded the Trees Forever – One Million Tees grant maximum of $5,000 to purchase 
trees to plant in street boulevards this fall. This will allow us to purchase a diverse selection of around 50 trees 
purchased from the local nurseries.  In February Johnson attended a zoom meeting on tree board diversity and 
recruitment, which most points could be used for any board or committee. This past month, Johnson went out 
with tree board members and trimmed up more trees that we have planted in the past couple of years in street 
boulevards. This is a great project to train these trees, so they have a main central trunk and create a stronger 
tree in the long run and will count towards the Growth Award through the arbor day foundation. Justin and 
Johnson are wrapping up tree trimming the south parking lot as they have had to wait on a few people to get 
their vehicles out of the way. On Friday, Johnson attended a RAGBRAI meeting in Des Moines with all the other 
overnight communities. This past week the chestnut tree whips arrived right on time. Our dedicated tree board 
members came in on Tuesday to help plant them in containers where they will stay for a few years until they 
are big enough to plant in their final destination. Johnson stated that the tree board has been awarded the Tree 
City and Growth Awards for their work in 2024. Johnsons stated that the Tree City award is given to 
communities that spend a certain dollar amount per citizen on tree activities. Johnson explained that the 
Growth Award is given to communities that complete extra programming throughout the year on tree related 
activities. Johnson stated that the tree board will be giving a tree planting demonstration to the 3rd graders 
again this year on April 17th at Wings Elementary. Johnson stated that they have done this in the past few years 
as they purchased tree whips from the DNR Forestry Department and have a nice demonstration led by tree 
board members to give to the kids. This will be the boards Arbor Day event as the 18th is Arbor Day which is also 
Good Friday so there is no school that day.  
 

Trails Updates: Johnson stated that after five years of requesting a temporary construction easement from 
Transco that one was finally submitted to the city this past week. Johnson stated that this small easement is 
necessary to complete the grading on the west side of the viaduct. Johnson stated that it is his hope that the 
council will approve and sign the easement so that they can still complete segment two of the trail system this 
year. Johnson reminded the board that they were also recipients of the $100,000 REAP grant from the DNR this 
year that will go towards this project.  



 

RAGBRAI: Johnson has attended several meetings with the school on shared spaces and RAGBRAI meetings 
at the chamber. Johnson attended the in-person meeting in Des Moines as a few school employees and Deb 
Howard attended to gain information about the upcoming event. Johnson gathered information on campsites 
and submitted it to the RABGRAI website for the committee to enter on their interactive map and be ready for 
the on-site inspection. Johnson stated that on Friday afternoon they went around with some of the larger 
charters to inspect park and school facilities.  
This month, Beatty and Johnson took the bucket truck to Appreciation Park as we started trimming trees in the 
area to start with our preparations for RAGBRAI. Some of the trees where trimmed that where near and around 
light poles so this will help brighten the area up in the nighttime as well. Beatty and Johnson continued into the 
parking lot trees that someone needed to trim as it took a while for everyone to get vehicles out of the way to 
trim all the trees. Johnson stated that this is an excellent time to trim trees in preparation for the big event so 
that there are no issues with vendors getting their trailers into place.  

 

Board Member Updates: Bouska reminded the board that the United Way Day of Caring is May 9th if board 

members were interested in attending to please drop him a line. 

 

Adjournment: 6:05PM 

 

Next Meeting: April 2025 

 

________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

In compliance with the Americans with Disabilities Act, those requiring accommodation for city meetings  
should notify city hall at least 24 hours prior to the meeting at 319-283-5440. 

 



 

www.oelweinparks.org 

 

March 2025 Park department Report 
 
Parks / Cemetery Updates: 

New Shop windows 

 
 

       Snow removal 

 
 

Depot Park lights 
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            Shop work  

 

Winter burials 

 
 

Tree trimming 
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Winter burial     snow removal   

 
 

Winter burial 

 
 

Snow removal 
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depot park damage 

 
 

Flag replacement     winter burial 

 
 

Tree trimming 
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Tree trimming 

  
 

Appreciation Park 

 
 

Light pole trimming 
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Appreciation Park 

 
 

Parking lot Tree Trimming 

 
 

 

        Snow removal      drainage cleaning 
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Trail sweeping 

 

Tree trimming     ceu class 
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Aquatics Update: 
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Tree Board Update: 

 

 
Grant awarded 

 
Tree training 

 

Tree board tree trimming 
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Chestnut trees 

 
Chestnut trees 

 
 

Tree meeting 
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RAGBRAI: 

RAGBRAI MEETING 
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Daily activities 

➢ Clean/organize shop areas 

➢ Pick up downtown areas 

➢ maintaining park, cemeteries 

➢ Maintenance of equipment 

➢ Safety meetings 

 

➢ Meet with contractors 

➢ Retrieve & upload trail count data 

➢ Woodlawn burials 

➢ park maintenance 

➢ Grant work 

 

 

 

progress on projects 

➢ Website updating 

➢ Trail easements/grants 

➢ park and rec master plan 

➢ Trail maintenance 

➢ Grinding stumps 

➢ Civicrec work 

➢ Continuing Education classes 

➢ Chestnut trees planted 

➢ Tree Trimming 

➢ Five burials, two cremations 

 

 

 

 

 

 

➢ Winter burials 

➢ RAGBRAI meetings 

➢ equipment maintenance 

➢ Snow removal 

➢ Trees forever grant received 

o $5000 

➢ Tree City Recognition 

➢ Growth Award 

➢ Bare Root Trees ordered 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Next month and future projects 

➢ repurpose old wings bridge 

➢ Grant writing 

➢ Trail segment 2 

➢ Trail segments 4/5 alignment 

➢ plant trees in Chrysler Park 

➢ Board and committee meetings 

➢ CEU classes 

 

➢ Staff recruitment 

➢ Aquatics paperwork 

➢ Pool preparations 

➢ Campground preparations 

➢ Tree removal 

➢ Tree plantings 

➢ Ragbrai meetings 

➢ Day of caring preparation

 
Joshua Johnson MA 

Oelwein Park Superintendent 
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